
Shenandoah EAA Chapter 1031 

December Meeting Minutes 

December 18, 2024 

 

The December meeting of Shenandoah EAA 1031 was held in the Corporate 

Hanger, Winchester Regional Airport on December 18, 2024 and called to order by 

Dave Ames at 6 PM.  Those in attendance were: Dave Ames, Ernie Benner, John 

Ely, Ron Hott, Tom Leone, Mac McLaurin, Bob Metcalfe, Juergen Nies, Tom Parry, 

Kyle Wallace and Stan Kerns. 

Juergen Nies gave the Treasure’s Report, as of the end of November the bank 

balance was $1,797.33.  The chapter is on budget for 2024. 

Dave Ames reported that the Annual Chapter dinner will be held on January 11, 

2025 at IJ Canns, cocktails starting at 6 pm and dinner at 7.  The chapter will need 

to provide the restaurant with the number of attendees a week in advance of the 

dinner, please let us know by January 4th if you will be able to attend and the 

number in your party.  The January dinner will take the place of the chapter’s 

normal monthly meeting. 

The program of the evening was provided by Ernie Benner, the subject was his trip 

to Alaska in July, 2024 in his ’78 Bonanza.  Ernie provided pictures and a detailed 

description of his month-long adventure; flying to Alaska, time exploring in the 

state and the return trip, accompanied by his wife.  Ernie’s trip covered 24 days, 

45 hours of flying and his total costs was $4,500.00.   

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:15.  Minutes 

submitted by Stan Kerns. 

 


